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March 3, 2020

Lathrop Irrigation District
P.O. Box 1397

Lathrop, CA 95330

To whom it may concern,

Lathrop-Manteca Fire District recently reviewed the Wildfire Mitigation Plan for Lathrop Irrigation District.
The majority of Lathrop Irrigation District (LID) territory is distribution which is new construction that is
underground. There is approximately 1.2 miles of High Voltage Transmission line and approximately 3500 feet
of Distribution line overhead. All of the equipment has been installed within the last 5 years.

On January 17, 2020 a field inspection was performed with your Operation Field person, John Gouveia. The
following items were identified for remediation:

1. Several old wood telephone poles stocked piled below active electrical transmission lines.
Recommendation — Remove all wood materials from area.
— Work was completed on February 28, 2020.

2. Weed vegetation along overhead electrical lines approximately 3500 feet.

Recommendation — Mow weeds and clear a minimum of 25 feet on each side of lines the entire length.
— Work completed on February 28, 2020.

LID Transmission and Distribution overhead lines meet the requirement of Lathrop-Manteca Fire District and
the guide lines set forth in LID Wildfire Mitigation Plan.

Sincerely,

Wd

hn E. Gish
Deputy Fire Marshal

jgish@lmfire.org
(209)941-5110



